Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

April 17, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.  Selectman Roger L. Putnam, Jr. was absent.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Open Session:

· Nancy Deppen of the Open Space Committee requested that the Board sign the conservation restriction for the Sarah Galdston property off Lt. Island Road noting that this property abuts property previously purchased via the Land Bank and that this conservation restriction will preserve a twelve acre area.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve and sign the conservation restriction on the Galdston property.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 26, 2001 as presented.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of April 2, 2001 as presented.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 9, 2001 as printed.

On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Grossman abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of April 11, 2001 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting that Library roof repairs will begin on April 23rd.  The detailed breakdown of overtime incurred ($3,851) for the 4th of July fireworks display was noted.

Comments/Reports – Chairman Donovan noted the following date sensitive correspondence:

· Catherine Hill’s resignation from the NRAB effective April 7, 2001.

· State Department of Public Health’s public hearing schedule for proposed changes to the regulations for Fish and Fishery Products.

Chairman Donovan noted the helpfulness of the monthly department head activity reports and requested that the Town Administrator relay the Board’s appreciation to department heads.

The Board discussed:

a) Business Licenses – on a motion by Parlante, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses as printed on the agenda.  (Mid-Cape Home Centers [Kitchen & Bath]; Yak Arts; Herridge Books; The Blue Willow – Fine Foods & Farmer’s Market; Eric’s Seafood Restaurant, Inc.; Hyannis Ice Cream Corp. [Newcomb Hollow Beach]; Hyannis Ice Cream Corp. [White Crest Beach]; Even’tide Resort Motel & Cottages, Inc.; Fish On Charters)

b) Appointment of Registrar of Voters – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Judith Stetson as Republican Registrar of Voters for the next three years.
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c) Recommendation for Appointment of Special Police Officers – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Linda Gudmundsson, George LaBonte, Richard Dinn, Brian Cavanaugh, Joseph Dimon, David Darakjy and Daniel Hoxie as Special Police Officers from May 15, 2001 through June 30, 2002.

d) Approval of Appointment of Call Firefighter/EMT – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Wayne DeForest as a call Firefighter/EMT.

e) Requests to Use Town Property:

1) American Legion John R. McKay Post #287 – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Clarence S. Smith for John R. McKay Post #287 to use the front lawn of Town Hall, with a rain place at Wellfleet Elementary School, on May 28, 2001 from 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. for the Annual Memorial Day Service.

2) Friends of the Wellfleet Libraries – Selectman Hall disclosed that he is an officer of the Friends of the Wellfleet Libraries.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of the Friends of the Wellfleet Libraries to use the driveway on the east side of Town Hall on July 15th from 7:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. with a rain day of July 22nd, and August 12th from 7:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. with a rain date of August 19th for a book and plant sale.

3) Motherwear – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Motherwear to use White Crest Beach on April 25th, 26th, 27th  and 28th from noon to 6:00 p.m. for a still photography shoot contingent upon payment of a fee of $100 per day of use.

4) Haskell and Mary Kassler – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Haskell and Mary Kassler to use Newcomb Hollow Beach on September 15, 2001 from 12:45 p.m.– 2:30 p.m. for a wedding ceremony.

5) R. Dennis O’Connell – on a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of R. Dennis O’Connell to use the Geiger property off Baker Avenue (Paine Hollow area) on Saturday, June 16th from 3:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. for an outdoor wedding service.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the recommendation of the Harbormaster to amend the Mooring Regulations.  Harbormaster Michael Flanagan and Assistant Harbormaster Paul Lindberg were in attendance.  The Harbormaster outlined the proposed changes to the regulations noting that the Town is taking over the transient moorings because commercial activity is not allowed in a federal basin and state and federal funding could be in jeopardized.  It was noted that the final draft of the regulations had not been reviewed by the Marina Advisory Committee.  After discussion, the Harbormaster reviewed the three changes to the proposed regulations agreed upon during this hearing.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Harbormaster’s recommendation on moorings as amended.

The Board held the following Shellfish Department public hearings consecutively.  Acting Shellfish Constable Jim McGrath was in attendance.  Selectman Parlante recused himself and left the table.
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1) Recommendation of the Shellfish Advisory Committee to amend Section IV of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations:  Seed Picking – Chris Merl, Shellfish Advisory Committee Chair, reviewed the proposed changes and recommended that the changes become effective as of the date of this hearing.  The Acting Shellfish Constable indicated that the proposed changes were acceptable to him.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve the proposed changes to Section IV of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations:  Seed Picking, with the understanding that if the new Constable wishes to bring changes forward the Board will consider them.  Selectman Parlante rejoined the Board.

2) Recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable to amend Section V of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations by closing Chipman’s Cove – the Acting Shellfish Constable presented his recommendation that Chipman’s Cove be closed for the taking of all shellfish as of one-half hour after sunset on Monday, April 30, 2001.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable.

3) Recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable to amend Section V of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations:  Commercial Catch Limits Herring River – the Acting Shellfish Constable presented his recommendation that the Herring River catch limit be reduced to one bushel (32 quarts) per species effective immediately noting that the resource is low in this area.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable to reduce the catch limit in Herring River be approved.

The Town Administrator presented his recommendation that Bill Walton be appointed as Shellfish Constable and outlined Mr. Walton’s background.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Bill Walton as Shellfish Constable as proposed by the Town Administrator.  The Town Administrator noted that Mr. Walton should begin work for the Town the latter part of May.

The Town Administrator requested an executive session to discuss litigation.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously at 8:32 p.m. on a roll call vote (Grossman, Hall, Parlante, Donovan – yea) to enter executive session to discuss litigation and not to reconvene in open session.
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